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A collection of letters, pamphlets, Congressional material, booklets & reports. Examples 

are: a letter (9/11/64) from Richard E. Batchelor (Deputy Chief Patrol Inspector, U.S. 

Border Patrol) to E. M. Gillenwaters (Admin. Asst. to Congressman Wilson) re/ 

estimation on cost of chain link border fence at border areas near Port of Entry, San 

Ysidro; letters (Oct. 1963 & Oct.-Nov. 1964) from constituent Miss Ethel L. Leake, 

Wilson, Dr. Edward A. McLaughline (Providence, Rhode Island) & Robert W. Bonds 

(D.D.S., HEW) re/ discussion on fluoridated water; a letter (11/9/64) from Coronado 

constituent Thomas Dawson, office note from Cathy to Boss & Wilson's reply (11/17/64) 

"relative to the situation concerning the crossing of rabid dogs into San Diego County 

from Mexico;" letters & office note (Sept.-Dec. 1964) from Arlene to Ed, J.F. Friedkin 

(Commissioner, International Boundary and Water Commission United States and 

Mexico) & attached copy of 89
th

 Cong., 1 Sess., H. J. Res "Authorizing appropriations 

for the construction, operation and maintenance of a land boundary fence project, and for 

other purposes" re/ discussion on this issue of animal control & related costs; a copy of a 

booklet from the National Association of Manufactures entitled "Medical Care: 

Voluntary or Mandatory," 1963; other issues and topics in this folder are: letters 

(10/64) re/ Sunkist Growers, "Diluted Fruit Juice Beverages" and FDA; letters (July-Sept. 

1964) re/ need of Coronado Hospital for Federal Assistance and reference to HR-7351 & 

S-1856; letters (Mar.-May 1964) re/ insurance issues, constituent and doctor claims; 

letters (6/64) re/ "brochure entitled 'Does Medical Research Pay Off in Lives and 

Dollars?'"; constituent query about mail-order pharmacy service & FDA actions; office 

note (6/5/64) from Dodo to Maggie re/ "Grant from Public Health Service, Division of 

Chronic Diseases going to the Family Service Assn. . . . S.D. 11 . . . Mrs. Eula Hammon . 

. . amount $53,640.00 for Homemaker-Public Health Nurse Demonstration Project 

serving incapacitated adults;" a packet of letters & reports (July-Aug. 1964) re/ 1963-

1964 fiscal year Annual Report of the County of San Diego Department of Public Health 

& "Statistical Supplement for the Fiscal Year 1963-1964;" letters (Sept. & Oct. 1963) 

from James Don Keller (District Attorney, County of San Diego to Congressmen Lionel 

Van Deerlin and Bob Wilson re/ HEW Nov. 1962 bulletin, opposition to Congressman 

Van Deerlin and conservative viewpoints; letters (Jan.-Feb. 1964) revisiting Upton 

Sinclair and EPIC as related to the 1964 presidential race; letters (Feb.-Apr. 1964) re/ 

constituent concerns about the price of drugs. 

 


